
Elm Fork Beekeepers Association 

Officers in Attendance  Other Board Members in Attendance 

√ President Jan Hodson  √ Communications Gavin Hutchins 

√ V. President Stan Brandon  Director at Large Tim Branam 

 Treasurer Julie Haza  Education Director Byron Compton 

√ Secretary Connie Hutchins  Webmaster Stacy Branam 

 

Attendance: 2 

Meeting called to order at 6:52 pm  

President: Jan Hodson 

• Jan reported on the TBA Summer Clinic. It was worthwhile to go and had some interesting 

classes. 

• There are some other conferences coming up and Jan will get that info. 

• Gainesville civic center charges $130 for the room that will only seat about 40 persons and no 

mention of kitchen access. It is not a viable alternative to VFW. Stan still needs to check with 

First State bank about their conference center. 

• Stan still needs to check with Kim about handouts from bee removal presentation. 

• Gavin needs to send a message for members to vote on whether we should have a drawing for 

tickets to TBA fall conference. Drawing would be for tickets only. Winner would need to provide 

all other expenses. 

• Time to start sending out invite and request for RSVP for the extraction party. 

• Connie is willing to help with party setup ort whatever is needed. 

Vice President: Stan Brandon 

• Stan reported on his class on artificial insemination of queens. Some interesting things that he 

will be bringing out in this months presentation. 

• July will be queen rearing with Stan, and yes we want a bio for him. 

• August is Products from the Hive with Byron and Lisa Compton 

• September: Getting Ready for Winter, no presenter yet. Stan will work on that as well as 

October and November presenters. 

 

 

 

BM Meeting Minutes 

July 7, 2022, 6:30 PM 

LDS Meetinghouse, Gainesville 



Secretary: Connie Hutchins 

• Minutes for May and June were voted on. Gavin made a motion, Stan seconded, all approved. 

• Connie found the missing minutes from April general meeting and has typed up. 

• Connie also mentioned that she has trouble with the feedback from zoom in combination with 

hearing aids. Having a hard time hearing over the echo and it is giving her a headache. 

Treasurer: Julie Haza 

• Julie was not able to attend but emailed report as follows: 

o Bank Account: $4,481.47 

o Cash:  $25.57 

o Total:  $4,507.04 

• 23 new and renewed members. 

Communications: Gavin Hutchins 

• Will update email list with new emails from members and from what Tim will send. 

Hospitality 

• Storage unit was not cleaned out and we were told they did not have a place to move 

everything.  

• This led to another discussion on moving the club meeting. Tim hates the VFW. 

• Stan said he would talk to First State Bank as they have a conference center on California St. 

Education Director: Byron Compton 

• Not able to attend 

Director at Large: Tim Branam 

• Not able to attend 

Business: Application for scholarship still needs work and need to add Byron as a contact. 

Meeting Adjourned:  7:47  


